
MINUTES 
Street & Safety Committee Meeting 

October 06, 2021 
 
 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the EMS Building on Baker Road.   
 
Members present were Cory Griesdorn and Todd Dammeyer. Village Administrator 
Michael Busse was also in attendance. Member Mike Berger was absent. 
 
A motion to approve the agenda was made by Cory Griesdorn, seconded by Todd 
Dammeyer. Vote: all yeas. 
 
The minutes from the September 28, 2020 meeting were reviewed and approved upon a 
motion by Cory Griesdorn, seconded by Todd Dammeyer. Vote: all yeas. 
 
The Committee reviewed the engineers’ recommendations by Choice One Engineering 
for proposed adjustments to the speed limits on Klipstine Road, Hickey Avenue, Olive 
Street, and Baker Road. Choice One Engineering is recommending that the speed limits 
on Klipstine Road, Hickey Avenue, and Baker Road be set to 35 MPH. Choice One is 
recommending that the speed limit on Olive Street remain at the currently posted 25 
MPH. After some discussion a motion was made by Cory Griesdorn, seconded by Todd 
Dammeyer to recommend to Council that they adopt the speed limits as recommended 
by Choice One. Vote: all yeas. 
 
Mr. Busse then presented the Committee with the proposed asphalt crack sealing plan 
for 2021. This proposed plan includes approximately 2.1 miles of crack sealing in the 
areas of West Main Street, Grand Avenue, Hickey Avenue, Pearl Street, Euclid Street, 
and Franklin Street. After a short review Todd Dammeyer made a motion, and Cory 
Griesdorn seconded the motion to recommend approval of the 2021 crack sealing plan 
to the Village Council.  
 
With no further business to conduct, a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Cory 
Griesdorn, seconded by Todd Dammeyer. Vote: all yea. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
 
____________________   ________________________ 
Street Committee Chairman   Michael Busse, Village Administrator 


